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y THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

onOP.w.d June 7. .sae

RESOLVED, That the Director of the Department of Inspection

and Standards is hereby authorized to cause the board-up liens on

that property situated on Lot 58, as set out and delineated on City

Assessor's Plat 53, located along 503 Prairie Avenue, in.the total

amount of Seven Hundred Thirteen Dollars and Fifty-Four ($713.54)

Cents to be removed, as requested by Peoples Redevelopment Corp.
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Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk

MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 1 1 , 1988

T0: Merlin DeConti, Director of Inspection and Standards

SUBJECT: RESOLUTION REQUESTING REMOVAL OF BOARD UP LIENS

CONSIDERED BY: Councilwoman Carolyn F. Brassil, Chairwoman - Committee on Finance

DISPOSITION: Your recommendation as to the removal of the demolition liens

on that property located along 503 Prairie Avenue, in accordance

with the accompanying Resolution, is requested.

City Clerk



for•'MERLIN A. DeCONTI, JR., P.E.
DIRECTOR LEur`:k

JOSEPH R PAOLINO, JR.
MAYOR

MEMO

To:

From:

Subject:

Department of Inspections and Standards
"Building Pride In Providence"

April 21, 1988

Councilwoman CarolN7n F. Brassil, Chairwoman
Committee on Finance

Merlin A. DeConti, Jr., Directo

Board-up Liens at 503 Prairie Avenue

I have reviewed the file for 503 Prairie Avenue. At the present
time the City has spent $529.50 boarding this building since
it first became vacant in July of 1976. The total amount due,
including interest to March 1st, amounts to $725.57. The
discrepancy in the total amount that I have quoted and the
amount in the resolution is caused by an additional boarding
up of a door at this property approximately 3 weeks ago.

Since this property has already been demolished and a new
low income housing is being constructed on this property,
part of which is financed by the City of Providence, I see
no reason in requiring the applicant to return money to the
City in the form of boarding liens. I, therefore, have no
objection to the waiving of thest liens.
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